
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 26 October 2021, 
Via Zoom commencing at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Frank Stevenson (FS) _ Vice Chair

Moira Hutchison (MH)

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)
Iain Mathieson (IM) 
Alison Hood (AH)

John Bowman (JB)
APOLOGIES
John Andrews (JA)
Councillor G Laing

IN ATTENDANCE
Councillor I James (IJ)

Councillor A Jarvis (AJ)
Number of public attending:  4
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the Zoom meeting.
 
1. APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from John Andrews and Councillor Laing.
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
Acceptance of the Minute of the 28 September 2021 meeting was agreed, proposed, and seconded by GB & MH.
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) CTLR - IM advised many colourful storage units are in situ at Denmarkfield Farm, they are stacked up for use as offices by BAM.  We understand they are the contractors responsible for the building of the CTLR.  It was noted all this heavy equipment has been moved in using Scarth Road as the only access road.  Scarth Road has no pavement on either side of the road and a bad corner to negotiate for large HGV’s. It was noted when planning application had been granted for Luncarty South housing, that Scarth Road was not suitable for access to the site.  Alternatives had been looked at that time, but nothing was confirmed and no updates since.  ACTION:  IJ investigate further regarding access to the site.  
ii) Storage Units near the Luncarty Juniors football pitch. This matter is carried forward as JA is not present to provide an update.

iii) Damaged Road signs - IJ advised he talked with the Roads Department regarding the squint road signs and had been advised someone would look at them.  These signs are still squint.  Action:  IJ will contact the Roads Department again.
4.     COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police representation and no update.  JB to provide EC with the email address of the locality Inspector to provide details of meetings, minutes etc.

5. 
(a)  PLANNING UPDATE
No planning update for our area this month.
(b) TREASURERS REPORT
£364.04 currently in the bank although an outstanding receipt for an expense relating to administration.
6.      CTLR
No update other than that mentioned under matters arising.
7. ROADS
JB advised he had no specific road updates.  He is going to chase up the Roads Department to try to arrange a site meeting.  Councillor James advised the Roads Department are a small department and currently very busy emphasising Strathtay area is very large.  They are currently working on a spreadsheet for uploading onto the Council website showing the list of outstanding requests, the likelihood of when they may be completed, this will include crossings, road works.  Best to email requests and copy in the elected members. 

GB advised he recently contacted the roads department to find if a date had been arranged as to when the Railway Bridge might be repaired as it is nearly two years since the incident.  It is hoped this might be completed in autumn 2022. 

It was noted speed restrictions at Coldrochie had not been implemented nor had the horse signs under the arches or at Moneydie. 

AH advised snagging works at Tullybelton had not been signed off yet however, it was hoped this could be done by the end of the year.  It was noted the signs at this area are secure on one pole only and are at the wrong height if you were on horseback.  Height suitable if a cyclist or a walker.

8. CORRESPONDENCE
Nothing specific – mainly emails relating to information either locally or relating to issues out with our area.   
9.     CORE PATHS
No update. 
13.   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

FS advised he and GB were attending a meeting on Thursday 28 October 2021 with representatives representing Active Travel relating to the crossing over the Shochie regarding options being considered.  They hope to ensure a full picture was presented regarding traffic on Marshall Way when the football was on, school time and at all other times.  None of the options are ideal and it is thought likely the route will end up towards the Main Road.  Lots of things will be taken into consideration including the gradient to the small roundabout. 

Luncarty and Redgorton in Bloom received a grant from Strathtay Action Partnership recently and expressed their thanks.  IM advised Luncarty in Bloom had created a just giving page for a Christmas Tree.  This would be a low key event again this year.


Short discussion regarding zoom contract fee which is due for renewal in March 2022 unless we advise them to stop, it will rollover. 

11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· 23 November 2021

 

(Meeting closed at 20.26)


